



May 29, 2025

Chief Michael Ott Village of Lockland Police Department 101 North Cooper Ave, Cincinnati, OH 45215

Dear Chief Ott,

On March 19, 2025, the Lockland Police Department requested BCI to investigate the officer-involved shooting incident resulting in the death of Samuel Munyarutete (BCI case # 2025-0883). As of May 28, 2025, the findings of that investigation have been forwarded to the Hamilton County Prosecutor's Office for review. Absent any requests from the prosecutor's office for follow-up investigation, BCI's involvement in this matter has concluded.

Consistent with BCI's protocols, this investigation sought the facts and circumstances of the incident and does not include any determinations of fault – the legality of the actions involved will be determined by the prosecutor and/or grand jury. Should you wish a copy of our investigation, it can be provided to you if the prosecutor consents or upon becoming a public record. The return of any items being held as evidence – such as an officer's firearm – can also only be facilitated with the permission of the prosecutor, or once the adjudication of the case is complete.

BCI's investigation does not address any potential policy or procedure violations by your personnel, focusing solely on criminal statutes. Additionally, BCI is not involved in any decisions pertaining to internal discipline or return to work decisions which your department may choose to make.

Thank you for considering the skills and expertise of BCI in helping you resolve this important matter. I appreciate your concerns in handling this matter in a way that promotes the public trust. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly at 614-633-5586.

Very respectfully yours,

Kevin Barbeau

Force Investigations Unit – Southern Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation

11/2

Office of Ohio Attorney General Dave Yost